

CITY OF PLAINFIELD

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR CITY HALL 515 WATCHUNG AVENUE PLAINFIELD, NEW JERSEY 07060 (908) 753-3310 (OFFICE) (908) 753-3634 (FAX) Adrian O. Mapp Mayor

Email: adrian.mapp@plainfieldnj.gov

From the Mayor's Office

Eighty-Six (86) New Cases of COVID-19 in Plainfield

November 16, 2020

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Since our last update on Friday, November 13, there are eighty-six (86) new COVID-19 cases to report. An additional one hundred and eighty-nine (189) persons have been quarantined. **On Sunday, November 15, one person passed away due to the virus.**

Between March 16, 2020 to September 30, 2020 there were two thousand, four hundred and sixty-five (2465) positive cases. Since October 1, 2020, there have been five hundred and thirty-two (532) positive COVID-19 cases, one thousand five hundred and sixty (1560) persons placed in quarantine, and five (5) COVID-19 related fatalities.

Total overall number of positive COVID-19 cases since March 16, 2020: **Two thousand, nine hundred and ninety-seven** (2997)

Total overall number of persons placed in quarantine since March 16, 2020: Seven thousand, one hundred and eighty-three (7183)

Total overall number of fatalities since March 16, 2020: One hundred and eighteen (118)

Cases in our city are continuing to rise. I encourage you to get tested for COVID-19 if you are experiencing cold and flu symptoms that overlap with COVID-19 symptoms. Extreme caution will get us safely through the fall and winter season along with continuing to wear your face masks, limiting indoor gatherings and practicing social distancing while in public.

In partnership with Union County, the City of Plainfield will provide residents with free flu shots. The next date to get your flu shot is Friday, November 20 from 9:00 AM-2:00 PM at the Gerald B. Green Building, 200 West 2nd Street. Free COVID-19 testing at Kean University is now operating on an extended schedule to accommodate Union County residents. Testing is on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays from 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM and the test will also provide results for Influenza A and B (flu). **Insurance is not required.**

Stay safe and may God continue to bless each of you.

Sincerely,

Adrian O. Happ

Adrian O. Mapp, Mayor